## **OUR THANKS**

To Dave and Jeanne Mantsch, Don and Susan Niederfrank, Mike and Jane Spalding, and Mike and Sherrie Dimmer for serving as Ushers in August.

To Kathy Bretl, Jason Jacque, Phil Stepanski, and Ric Probst for serving as Worship Leaders in August.

To Josh Jacque and Taylor Ulicki for sharing their Appalachia mission trip experience with the congregation on Sunday morning, August 14.

To the Fellowship Team for providing a special Fellowship Hour on Sunday morning, August 14 to our congregation and Pilgrim UCC following the Appalachia mission trip presentation.

To Bill Bond, Mike Dimmer, David Franks and Louise Mollinger, Brook and Jim Holmes, Jeanne Mantsch, Scott McLeod, Susan Niederfrank, Adele Richert, Jane and Mike Spalding, and Tyfani and Thomas Ulicki for helping to cut down teasel and vines on Saturday morning, August 20.

To Joe Mueller, Gary Tackes, and Claude Zimmerman for prepping the former Port Pre-School walls for a new coat of paint.

To Ken Matthews for leading the BBQ Bible Study on August 16 and to Bev and Joe Mueller for helping to prepare the food and grill the hotdogs for the meal that evening.

To Karl Pradel for keeping the Christ Candle shining brightly in the Sanctuary week-by-week throughout the year.

To Mike Spalding for selecting hymns for worship almost every Sunday this summer

## IN OUR PRAYERS

To our recent high school graduates Brielle Bertler, Michael Bunyan, Makenna Eslinger, Brady Fleischmann, Ella Gilhooly, Hannah Lemke, Kamryn Lapacek, Vegas Mantsch, Jakub Micha, Gabriel Pasten, Taylor Peiffer, Elijah Perez, Sydney Rychtik, and Emily Schowalter as they prepare for their freshman year in college, the military, and the workforce.

If you have any celebrations, concerns/prayer requests or other contributions that you would like us to include in a future e-newsletter, let us know. If possible, please email us 7-10 days before the first day of the month.